



Roadrunner Region Membership Director Report March 14, 2018

I was unable to attend the Regional Membership Directors committee meeting Feb. 23, 2018 due to flight cancelations and delays, arrived St. Louis 9:30 as meeting broke up. My report is made from notes of others and the Governors meeting Feb. 24, 2018.

PASSING OF MEMBERS: Governors please report/inform me (RMD) of any and all deaths of members so that they may be memorialized at the NCCC National meeting and in Blue Bars.

GATHERING OF INFORMATION: I have come to realize that since we have gone to computerized membership renewal, NCCC no longer sends forms to clubs to track charitable work and club information. Please go to the NCCC web site https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Forms.html to obtain the forms, fill out and then submit to the appropriate person.

CHARITY: NCCC is seeking ideas on how to raise monies for charity. It was decided at the Feb. 24, 2018, National Meeting, to drop the annual Corvette Raffle. Ticket sales were not going well and it was projected that NCCC would not meet expenses, let alone have anything to contribute to St. Jude!

DATABASE: NCCC has completed the changeover to GO Daddy. If you are using something that starts with https://93075438.domainhost.com, it will no longer work to give you access to the database. Use www.corvettesnccc.org. Please change any references to the NCCC website to https://www.corvettesncc.org.

TRANSFERRING MEMBERS: Make a note on the member record that they are transferring from (old #) to this new NCCC club. Advise your Governors to please do this in the database. Also advise DISTRIBUTION (me) about transferred members who need new cards. The Distribution Sheet does NOT reflect transferred members so I have no way of knowing it is a transferred member(s).

NEW MEMBER PACKETS: New Members continue to receive a packet from Distribution with a welcome letter, new plastic cards on a backer, and couple of sponsor flyers, FCOA information, raffle information sheet, patch, and window decal.

New 2018 Membership Cards. New cards are scheduled to be mailed to all active members (including lifetime and charter) that were in the database on **2/16/18**. This comes in response to the difficulty in receiving and printing the electronic card. The cards will be hard plastic (similar to the existing hard membership card) and will be attached to a backer that will explain why these new cards are being distributed. The cards will have the member's name and NCCC number on the front of the card. It will not include high speed certification information. Members should receive these new cards

by the end of March. Any returns will go back to the Bowling Green PO Box and then to Distribution. Late renewing members will receive the electronic membership card only. New members continue to receive new member packets with hard cards, patch, and decal. The free license plate frame promotion has ended

Member Join Date: It was noticed that on some member records, the dates they joined NCCC are gone and just the recent date that they renewed for the current year appears. Late renewing members will have the date they renewed and the date they joined will not appear. This is because they went "inactive" and when reactivated, that date is generated. This can also occur when members transfer between clubs. If the RMDs have members that need to have these dates changed to the original date they joined NCCC, send that list to Walt and he will make the changes. The database is not a historical database—it is a transactional database. Electronic emails with 2018 cards should still be going to late renewing members. The system doesn't look at the member type. If the renewal code and renew status is renewed, then a card should be send electronically to these late renews.

Ronald Scott, Roadrunner Region Membership Director